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W elcome to the September edition of the BDA newsletter.  
 

As the outdoor season draws to a close we are all looking forward to a busy 
indoor season. I am delighted to report that the BDA has a number of good 
news stories to tell you, the details of which can be read further into the              
newsletter ï It has been a very busy few months!  
 
Between now and late November the focus of myself and the team will be on 
securing further funding from Sport England. This process began a few months 
ago and will continue until the end of the year when we hope to hear if we have 

been successful.  
 
I hope you enjoy reading the rest of the newsletter. 
 
Susan Cooper 
Development Director 

Targets hit! 
 

7 months before the end of the 2013-2017 funding period, the BDA are able to celebrate 
the news that both of the internal, 4 year targets have been met. The first target was to 
recruit 10,810 new bowlers aged 55 or over and this figure has now been achieved and 
surpassed with the current figure standing at 11,306.  
 
More importantly, the clubs who have utilised BDA funding to attract new bowlers have 
seen their membership rise by 0.45% overall, whereas clubs who have not utilised BDA funding have seen their 
memberships decline by an average of 4.33%.  
 
The second participation target was to recruit 2,800 new disabled people aged 16 or over into the sport,  
which represented a major challenge for the BDA and the wider sport. However, thanks to significant work  
throughout the sport, this target has now been achieved and provides a strong base from which to continue  
to develop bowls into an inclusive and accessible sport for all. 
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Final Package Window for Indoor Clubs 
 

The Bowls Development Alliance [BDA] are delighted to announce that a final package 
application window has now opened for Indoor Clubs only. The window will remain open 
until 5pm Monday 31st October 2016. 

Only applications for Silver packages will be accepted on a first come first served basis. 
Clubs that have already applied for a package in 2016 are not eligible to apply. All events 

must be completed and the relevant paperwork sent back to the BDA by 28th February 2017. 

In addition to postal applications, clubs can now also apply securely online using the following link:  
https://online.coachbowls.org/clubpackageapplicationform 

https://online.coachbowls.org/clubpackageapplicationform
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National Lottery Awards  
 
The Bowls Development Alliance are delighted to announce that Just Bowl secured 3rd 
place in the public vote for a National Lottery Award for Sport. From over 600             
applicants, Just Bowl made it to the final 7. With a total of 1810 votes, the support Just 
Bowl gained has been incredible and the BDA would to thank all who supported the 
campaign.  
 
Just Bowl has engaged over 950 disabled participants in the sport of bowls across  
England, as well as another 1400 participants over the age of 55. The BDA continue to 
engage new partners and new delivery across England. The promotion of the National 
Lottery campaign has been an opportunity to share examples of Just Bowl delivery, 
with the aim of not only gaining votes, but to introduce Just Bowl to more  organisations 
and individuals.  
 
For further information about what Just Bowl is, how you could secure a free trial period 
and who to contact, please visit the website at www.justbowl.org. To see Just Bowl in 
action and to meet some of the fantastic people we work with, visit the following link to 

view our new video https://vimeo.com/179738635 featuring our partners, Age UK, Mencap and The Alzheimerôs    
Society. Thank you for all of the support and we will continue to deliver Just Bowl across the nation to get more 
people playing bowls! 

Disability Awareness Day 2016 
 

On Friday 12th August the BDA and Disability Bowls England ran the second 
disability awareness day at the Bowls England National Championships in 
Leamington Spa. A group from the Heart of England Royal Mencap Society 
were invited to come along and spend the afternoon watching the action as 
well as having the opportunity to get on the greens themselves and try the 
sport. 
 

All those attending were able to have a go at using the various adaptive equipment available including the new 
age bowls, high score wedges, target mats and BowlsParc equipment. 
 
At the end of the session the group took part in a BowlsParc challenge. 
BowlsParc is a range of equipment including targets and obstacles which       
creates a highly visual learning environment for bowlers of all ages and          
abilities. Once the group had completed the challenge the winning team were 
gifted a BowlsParc set and a bag of new age bowls so that they could        
continue playing back at their centre. Peter Gray creator of BowlsParc        
presented the prizes to the group. 
 
A big thank you to Disability Bowls England members Paul, Mo, Bob, 
Cate and Craig as well as Coach Bowls tutors. 

http://www.justbowl.org
https://vimeo.com/179738635
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Paul Brown 
 
Paulôs contribution as Chair of Disability Bowls England in assisting the development 
and implementation of the National Disability Strategic Action Plan has been significant. 
Since the planôs launch in 2015, over 1,000 new disabled bowlers have been recruited 
into the sport and much of this has been down to the profile afforded to the plan by Paul 
and Disability Bowls England. Further to Paulôs contribution to the work of the BDA, his 
continued commitment to develop the sport for disabled players has seen  Disability 
Bowls England take initial steps to tackling issues relating to facility accessibility, talent 
identification and development. 

Mo Monkton 
 
Alongside Paul, Mo has also been instrumental in the implementation of the National 
Disability Strategic Action Plan. As a member of the disability steering group, Mo has       
provided great insight into elite level competition requirements for disabled bowlers and 
has voluntarily assisted Disability Bowls England in the creation of regional               
development events which have proved to be a great success. Mo is also the driving 
force behind one of the most vibrant club youth sections in the country and her work to 
develop players at grass roots level and also at elite level is inspiring. 

Maddie McConomy  
 
For the past 9 months, Maddie has supported the work being delivered in Kent by Kent 
Sport in there role as a Hotspot. She was approached during the application process 
and it was Maddieôs passion and determination to grow the sport throughout Kent, 
which ensured the application was supported by a key volunteer. Maddie has continued 
to support this delivery, ensuring that both coaching courses and modules have been 
populated as well as supporting the relationship between coaches, clubs & the County 
Sports Partnership. Her time and efforts have been invaluable to the project and has 
seen a record number of packages approved in Kent, with demand for more!  

Christine Hore  
 
Christine Hore from Cornwall is the latest volunteer to have her work recognised by the Bowls Development 
Alliance. She is the driving force behind St Stephenôs Bowls Club in Cornwall, not only ensuring that teams are  
regularly fielded but also acting as site manager on numerous occasions during the development of a new club 
house and the general improvement of the clubôs facilities. 
 
Christine was also key in ensuring St Stephenôs achieved Club Mark and acts as the Clubôs Treasurer/Secretary 
and Welfare Officer. As well as these duties Christine is a registered coach under ñCoach Bowlsò and can regularly 
be seen out on the green coaching youngsters. Christine also sits on the Bowls Cornwall Development group 
where she supports the Chairman in the role of secretary as well as looking after the County Bowls website.  
 
She assists at the annual Be Active Truro bowls event and works closely with the Cornwall County Sport  
Partnership ensuring they promote the sport through their media outlets. Quite how she finds the time to do all this 
is truly a mystery. She has shown total commitment to the sport of bowls and most certainly deserves this             
recognition award. (Christine will be formally presented with her award in November) 

Volunteer Awards 
 
Volunteers are the lifeblood of sport and as such their hard work often goes unnoticed. The BDA are keen to        
recognise those individuals who go the extra mile and contribute in a voluntary capacity to keep the sport of bowls 
vibrant in their local community. This month we have recognised three individuals who each give up their time for 
the benefit of bowls  


